

MINUTES OF MEETING
HESSAY PARISH COUNCIL

On Tuesday 14th February 2006 at 7.30 pm in the Chapel School Room, Hessay

Present:-

Mr S Cariss (Chairman)

Mr R Hildreth

Mr A Davey

Mr A Rogers

In Attendance:-

Mr N Huntington

Mr S Carlyle

Mrs L Cariss (Clerk)

- 1.0 Apologies: Cllr. Hopton
- 2.0 Minutes of the last meeting: Agreed as a true record.
- 3.0 Matters Arising:
 - 3.1 Fred Isles CYC is to look at the puddle at the junction of The Fold and Main Street. He is to be asked to check out the puddle outside number 6 Main Street.
 - 3.2 A price of approximately £200 per tree has been received for the cost of iron railings to protect newly planted trees in Thief Lane. Mr Walker informed the Chairman in January 06 that he did not wish to renew the rent on Thief Lane for 2005/06. He thought he had already informed the PC of this fact but there was no record of this.
 - 3.3 A Village Design Statement Meeting has been rearranged for Tuesday 7th March.
 - 3.4 The Clerk has written to Mr Boddy requesting his formal resignation in order that the PC could arrange for a replacement.
 - 3.5 The Chairman had a meeting with Cllr Hopton and Gareth Arnold to discuss the permitted use of paddocks in Hessay. Mr Arnolds advised that due to Government legislations CYC had constraints put upon them on what they were allowed to do. CYC would only produce a document for guidance if pushed for it by Parish Councils.
 - 3.6 Planning Application at High Moor Farm, New Road, Hessay for the erection of a new agricultural building has been refused by CYC.
 - 3.7 Marston Moor Drainage Board have now included the works to be carried out at the village pond in their programme of works for this year.
 - 3.8 Mr Carlyle stated his concern at the lack of publicity of the Proposed Footpath fleeting which had been arranged for the 25th January 06, also the lack of representation from the village. The Chairman stated that the Parish Council who represented the village had been involved at each and every meeting. Also Cllr. Hopton had previously advised the PC that the meeting arranged for the 25~ January was to put a closure on this project as it was felt that they had got as far as

they could with it for the present time.

4.0 Correspondence

4.1 York Open Planning Forum Newsletter contained an item stating that as the Supplementary Planning Guidance document has not yet been drafted, the Local List cannot be effectively implemented.

4.2 A Draft copy of the Knapton Village Design Statement had been received for information and any comments.

5.0 Planning

5.1 Station House, New Road, Hessay .Erection of conservatory to rear and dormers to side garage elevation.

The Parish Council had no objection to this planning application.

6.0 Any Other Business

6.1 Mr Carlyle was concerned that the amount of traffic cutting through the village has increased. The Chairman stated that the PC were well aware of this problem and have been for some time. The Chairman advised Mr Carlyle that the Parish Council have on previous occasions requested the police to come with a speed gun as they feel that this would have an effect on the speeding. To date this suggestion has not been taken up by the police. He also advised that when the Highways Review was carried out the PC requested Access Only but was advised that this was not a feasible proposition and not easy to enforce. The increase in the number of wagons over the 7.5-ton limit has been noted and the Chairman has spoken to the people concerned when he has been able to. Hessay Business Park have been requested to put a sign at their Exit advising vehicles over 7.5 ton to turn left only

Mr Carlyle also expressed his concern at the local garages that test drove their vehicles through the village on a regular basis. Could a letter be sent requesting them to vary their route? He was also concerned that people parked half on the pavement and road in the village. He requested that this fact be brought to the attention of the village. The PC agreed to send a polite letter of request to the garages concerned to vary their route in the future. Regarding the parking, it was suggested that this item be put in the Ward Committee newsletter.

Mrs Warden had been approached regarding the vacancy for a clerk. It was suggested that a member of the PC attend both a meeting at Poppleton and Rufforth before making a final decision. The Chairman and Mr Hildreth agreed to attend such a meeting.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.20pm